

6 December 2019

Dear Parents

Commencing in 2020 we will be trialing all Dunhelen students wearing their PE uniform to and from school on days that they have Physical Education. This will assist with matters in relation to change room availability and impact on lesson time.

The PE uniform consists of the following:

- Rugby style top in College colours with logo
- Fleecy track pants in College colours and with logo
- Blue short sleeved t-shirt with house colour
- Navy shorts (green ones will be phased out by the end of 2020)
- · College sports socks with AITKEN on band
- Sports bag compulsory from Year 7
- College hat
- College parka to be worn only in terms 2 and 3 as the outer garment over the rugby top when outdoors.

Please note, as with all uniform matters there will be rules. Please ensure students have the required uniform items.

- 1. The PE uniform can only be worn on days that students have PE or days when they have been told to wear PE uniform, such as, House Carnivals.
- 2. On their PE day, students must have the correct PE uniform at all times; this includes the rugby top and correct socks.
- 3. In terms 2 and 3 students must have the Aitken rugby top and track pants. Students can wear their shorts under their track pants if they prefer to do PE in shorts, however, at all other times in terms 2 and 3 the track pants must be worn.
- 4. Students will still be required to have the Aitken College sports bag for carnival days, SSV days or other events and excursions where a bag is needed.
- 5. Students not participating in PE must have a note with a valid reason and must be in correct school uniform, not PE uniform.
- 6. Students who are in PE uniform on days they do not need to be will be issued with a consequence.

Please note, that there may be formal occasions when students are asked to be in full school uniform. On these days, the students will be required to change at school into their PE uniform for their PE lesson.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Francis Scuderi Head of School - Dunhelen